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Operating as both an HIV service
agency and Palm Beach County’s
gay and lesbian community
center, Compass has been
building a reputation as a
place that is most things to
many people for nearly a
decade.

 As part of the
continuing growth that has
established it as the epicenter
of gay life in South Florida’s
northern county, Compass will
celebrate the official grand
opening of its new, fully
remodeled location at 7600
South Dixie Highway on January 11,
2002.

From 6 to 9pm, the Compass staff
will open its new doors to the public to
celebrate the central location that is open
to the entire community and to officially
establish itself as a public home for pride
and diversity.

The 5,000-square foot building is
entirely owned and operated by the
nonprofit, community-based
organization, and it has been completely
renovated to accommodate its many
functions. Included in the renovations
are numerous meeting spaces, a library
featuring over 5,000 gay and lesbian
books and periodicals, a kitchen and a
new lobby. A volleyball court, outdoor
lounge area and new outer façade will
be added in the coming months.

“This is our third site, and it reflects
the importance of what we are all about,”
says Tony Plakas,
Compass’s Executive
Director of Finance. “It
is impossible for me to
capture the experience of
working each day with a
mission and watching
that mission evolve into
a reality that can be
shared. That is what
makes this grand re-
opening so significant. It
is our opportunity to
share the same
experience with the
community.”

Compass was originally started as
a four-year, federally funded HIV
prevention program modeled after San
Francisco’s Stop AIDS Project. After
funding halted in 1992, the board
decided to continue the initiative and
Compass was created to continue
serving a community that was still in
need of help.

The Compass staff says they have
strived to be a community center
because it complements their HIV service
prevention programs. “The two really

GLSEN,” says Paul Lesnik of
Compass’s Youth Services division.
“We mostly go into schools and talk
to the counselors and educators who
work with the children. They can
recommend us as a safe place for teens
to come and be themselves.”

Compass has gained a reputation
as a place for the entire community to
come together under the same auspices.
In addition to both youth and senior
services, regular meetings for men and
women of color, transgendered people,
PFLAG, alternative families and people
that are newly coming out call Compass
home.

In addition, Compass is very proud
of its extensive referral system that
assists the community in locating gay
friendly businesses, professionals,
restaurants, housing, employment and
healthcare in the county and around the

country.
Compass, which is

funded by state, local and
federal contracts, extensive
fundraising efforts and cash
and volunteer donations, is
also operated as a community
effort.

 The premiere fundraising
event of the year is Palm
Beach County’s Pridefest
celebration. Held on the third
Sunday in March each year,
the annual festival and parade
attracts over 5,000 spectators
and participants annually, as

well as over 100 participating and
sponsoring businesses and
organizations.

“Everyone in the community has
come together to create this. They
believe in it with their hearts,” says Plakas
as he proudly walks around the facility.
“All of this has been a part of a strategic
plan to make our community center more
accessible while increasing our range of
services, enhancing our programs and
continuing the tradition of promoting
pride, diversity, and public awareness.

This new location truly is a landmark
for residents of this county.”

For more information on
Compass, call 561.533.9699, or
visit their website at

www.compassglcc.com.
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go together to help because both things
are highly needed within the same
community,” says Compass HIV Services
Case Manager Paul Lisker.  “Our clients
participate in the community center,
which offers related support groups for
substance abuse and support, while we
offer mental health counseling, travel
assistance and many other needed
services to those that find us through
the community center.”

Lisker says that there is not a
conflict between the two services
because most of the HIV services
activities take place during the day, while
most community center functions,
including a Friday night Coffee House
and a Thursday night traveling social
gathering, happen at night.

In 1993, Compass hired its first full-
time executive director who obtained
funding from the Children’s Services

Council to begin its second innovative
initiative for the gay community. The
HOPE Program has since gone on to offer
an extended family environment to
numerous gay and lesbian teens, as well
as to gay and lesbian parents and their
children. Free therapeutic and support
services ranging from social and support
groups to individual and family
counseling are provided, as well as
outreach efforts in Palm Beach County
schools.

“Our efforts are parallel to
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